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19 May 2016
Mr A Albury

General Manager

NSW Department of Planning and Environment
Western Region

PO Box 58

DUBBO NSW 2830

Dear Mr Albury

Planning Proposal (PP_2015 BATHU 004) — Rezoning and Reclassification of
Alec Lamberton Field, Lot 7, DP 620655, Lee Street, Kelso

| refer to the abovementioned matter and to the Gateway Determination issued by the
Department on 12 August 2015.

The purpose of this letter is to request an extension of time for the completion of the
LEP. Council has publicly exhibited the proposal and held a public hearing into the
proposed reclassification. The exhibition and subsequent public hearing generated a
significant amount of interest from the public and the general sentiment is that the
community do not support the proposal. In light of this Council is investigating a
number of alternate options. It is anticipated that the matter will be considered at the
July Ordinary Meeting of Council. This would make the deadline of 12 August 2016 for
completion difficult to achieve. Council therefore seeks an extension of time for
completion until December 2016.

If you have any queries please contact Mr Daniel Dwyer of Council’'s Environmental,
Planning & Building Services Department on 02 6333 6212.

Yours faithfully

R Denyer
ACTING DIRECTOR
ENVIRONMENTAL, PLANNING & BUILDING SERVICES
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